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Chairman Porter and members of the Committee,

My name is Jill McDonald and | am the Executive Director of the Domestic Violence
Crisis Center in Minot, | am also on several statewide victim services committees, the
Minot are Community Response to Victimization Team, Minot High Risk Team.

My testimony is in opposition of HB 1350. This proposed bill would enable an individual
to restore their right to possess a firearm if they are convicted of a misdemeanor crime
of domestic violence. However this is contradictory to 18 U.S.C. 922(g) a federal law
that prohibits an individual convicted of a misdemeanor crime of domestic violence
from possessing a firearm.

In 2022, DVCC worked with 450 new victims of domestic violence for crisis services.
21% of them reported weapons used against them or visibly used a weapon to
threaten the victim. Nearly half of all women killed the U.S. are murdered by a current
or former intimate partner.

Domestic Violence calls are proven to be the most dangerous for responding law
enforcement officers according to a study from the U.S. Department of Justice. From
2010-2016 40% of fatal calls were domestic violence related. In all but one case the
officer was killed with a gun.

For these reasons, please vote no on HB 1350.
Sincerely,

Jill McDonald
Executive Director, DVCC

Providing shelter and service to victims of physical, sexual and emotional abuse in North Central North Dakota. Un‘lﬁgg
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Chairman Porter and members of the Committee,



My name is Jill McDonald and I am the Executive Director of the Domestic Violence Crisis Center in Minot, I am also on several statewide victim services committees, the Minot are Community Response to Victimization Team, Minot High Risk Team. 



My testimony is in opposition of HB 1350. This proposed bill would enable an individual to restore their right to possess a firearm if they are convicted of a misdemeanor crime of domestic violence. However this is contradictory to 18 U.S.C. 922(g) a federal law that prohibits an individual convicted of a misdemeanor crime of domestic violence from possessing a firearm. 



In 2022,  DVCC worked with 450 new victims of domestic violence for crisis services. 21% of them reported weapons used against them or visibly used a weapon to threaten the victim. Nearly half of all women killed the U.S. are murdered by a current or former intimate partner.  



Domestic Violence calls are proven to be the most dangerous for responding law enforcement officers according to a study from the U.S. Department of Justice. From 2010-2016 40% of fatal calls were domestic violence related. In all but one case the officer was killed with a gun.

 

For these reasons, please vote no on HB 1350.



Sincerely,





Jill McDonald

Executive Director, DVCC




